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Sometimes things change 
 and yet stay the same… 
 

I  recently turned fifty-eight years old.  In 
many ways I’m still the same, but in other 
ways  everything  is  different.  In  high 
school I was thin enough to walk between 
the rain and not get wet... now forty years 
later  I  need an umbrella for  sure,  but at 
the  same  time,  I’m  still  me!  Sometimes 
things change and yet at the same time 
they stay the same. 

This  February  will  mark  twenty  years 
since  being  appointed  as  a  missionary 
with Campus Ambassadors, a ministry of 
Missions Door. At that time, I began using 
my own tagline, "A Generation in Need." I 
probably  don’t  need  to  tell  you,  that  to 
me, this tagline is so much more than just 
four  words  strung  together.  It  has  been 
my sincere motivation and passion from 

day one to serve, love and reach this gen-
eration  in  need  with  the  Gospel.  The 
tagline and the need has not changed.

I’ve  always  believed that  every mission-
ary should have some form of a support 
and accountability  system to  offload the 
administrative burden of managing a non-
profit.  Keeping up with tax  codes,  labor 
law,  benefits,  payroll,  donor  questions, 
and...  the list could go on and would cer-
tainly take valuable time away from min-
istry. This system of support and account-
ability is often referred to as a "missionary 
sending organization" because they enable 
missionaries, like me, to be more invested 
in the ministry and less consumed by the 
necessary  administrative  aspects.  This 
belief has not changed.

Last January after nearly a year and a half 
of seeking God’s direction while simulta-
neously providing pulpit supply to one of 
our  supporting  churches,  Annie  and  I  
answered what we saw as a clear call for 
me  to  pastor  the  First  Congregational 
Church of  North Brookfield,  MA (CCCC 
associated). While experiencing this call to 
the pastorate, we did not sense God’s call 
away  from  campus.  So  I  reduced  my 
hours to part-time and have also contin-
ued  to  teach  one  unique  course  per  se-
mester.  This  helps  me  connect  regularly 
with more students.This has not changed.

Beginning in February of 2018 an internal 
difference within the Missions Door exec-
utive leadership team became visible to all 
of us on staff. These differences were seri-
ous.   At  that  time as  an Area Director  I 
became  very  involved  in  the  process  of 
seeking a resolution. However in the end 
it was determined the best response was a 
"Paul  & Barnabas"  type  of  agreement  to 
separate and continue doing ministry just 
not  within  the  same  organization.  Val 
Nordbye who was the National  Director 
of  Campus  Ambassadors,  myself,  and 
three  other  Area  Directors  with  a  com-
bined 101 years of campus ministry expe-

rience and 16 other staff from the North-
east  chose  to  leave Missions  Door.  This 
has changed.

A  new  non-profit  organization  called 
"Campus  One80"  has  been  formed  with 
the  full  blessing  of  Missions  Door.  I’m 
both  excited  and  encouraged  with  the 
opportunity to keep the best things in the 
box and to rethink outside of the box how 
to  best  reach  this  generation  in  need. 
When  you  have  a  chance,  please  take 
some time to review our website  www.-
campusOne80.com. This has changed.

My last day with Missions Door will be on 
December  31st,  2018.  All  donations  re-
ceived in the 2018 calendar year remain-
ing in my account will be transferred over 
by Missions Door and will continue to be 
used to fund ministry,  increase staff  and 
develop new student leaders who will, in 
turn, take the gospel into their classrooms 
and residence halls. Some will discover a 
call to continue serving with us on cam-
puses,  while others after graduation will 
take  the  gospel  into  their  professional 
fields and their  local  churches.  My com-
mitment to creatively develop a relevant 
apologetic  that  is  true  to  the  scriptures 
and  compelling  to  the  lost  has  not 
changed.  My desire  to  see  students  and 
faculty come to truly know Jesus has not 
changed. Teaming up with other staff with 
the  same  passion  and  vision  has  not 
changed. The need to have a sending or-
ganization  for  accountability  and  as-
sistance with administrative tasks has not 
changed. And most importantly the need 
to  be reaching "A Generation in Need" 
has  NOT  changed.  The  only  change  to 
take note of is the sending organization is 
now Campus One80.

Annie and I wish you all a Merry Christ-
mas and Happy New Year.   === JOE ===

Additional information about CampusOne80 
on the back.  

Tax deductible donations can be sent to CampusOne80  PO Box 25, West Edmeston, NY 13485 or go to our website and click on “donate”
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�
Campus One80 is a ministry to the 
college campus that empowers stu-
dents to transform their campuses with 
the gospel, one life at a time! With a 
goal of taking every student they en-
counter one step closer to Jesus, Cam-
pus One80 seeks out student leaders to 
train and coach. These emergent lead-
ers work to transform their communi-
ties on campus, one life at a time, shar-
ing the Gospel, developing leaders, 
promoting justice and relating students 
to the local church. 

“Campus One80” is a sister organiza-
tion to “Global One80” a ministry 
formed in 2016 by Joaquin Vargas a 
former Missions Door Vice President 
who served with them for thirty-one 
years.  

Our Vision is to empower student 
leaders who are committed to  
transforming their campuses with the 
Gospel, one life at a time. 

Our Mission for student leaders is 
to form faith communities on college 
campuses that seek to share Christ with 
the campus community. 

Our Goal is to have these commu-
nities train student leaders, promote 
justice, and relate students to local 
churches. 

Like our page on Facebook  
“Campus One80” 

Please check out our 
website for more information. 
www.CampusOne80.com 

Details to our supporters. 

Missions Door has fully endorsed our 
transfer over to Campus One80.  When 
I announced to Missions Door my in-
tention to move to Campus One80, I 
received an email from Rick Miller, the 
president of Missions Door, explaining 
the process for the transfer. Leaving out 
the details of this process, I thought it 
good to share his beginning and clos-
ing comments… 

“I thank God for you and the almost 20 
years you have invested in campus min-
istry through Campus Ambassadors.  God 
has blessed your ministry and you have 
been a blessing to CA and Missions 
Door.  Thank you for all you have done 
for Christ and His Kingdom!” 
  
“Thanks again, Joe, for your good service 
and partnership in ministry.  Here’s pray-
ing that our Lord will continue to bless 
the work of your hands as you serve your 
congregation and students in Jesus Name! 
Blessings in Christ, Rick. 

Donations received in 2018 and re-
maining balances in our account will 
be transferred to us by Missions Door 
to continue being used for ministry, 
evangelism, training, planting and re-
cruiting the same as it has always been. 

Very Important:  

After December 31st Missions Door 
will no longer accept donations on our 
behalf. All donations will need to be 
sent to Campus One80.  

If you are currently supporting us by 
check. Please make checks payable to 
“Campus One80 ministries” and send 
to CampusOne80 PO Box 25, West 
Edmeston, NY 13485.  

If you are supporting us through elec-
tronic giving Please take a few minutes 
to set this up using our website: 
www.CampusOne80.com. Just click on 
the word “staff”  at the top. Then click 
on Joe Shea then on “donate.” It’s very 
easy and again only takes a few min-
utes. If you have any questions or prob-
lems you can call Joe directly or call 
Laura Cook our executive administrator 
315-404-4736.  

We are awaiting final approval from 
the IRS on our tax exempt status, and 
upon receipt, all donations will be tax 
deductible retroactive to the date of 
donation(s). 

If this newsletter leaves you with any 
questions or a need for clarification, 
please don’t hesitate to email or call.  
joe@agenerationinneed.com  
508-873-2838. 

Tax deductible donations can be sent to CampusOne80  PO Box 25, West Edmeston, NY 13485 or go to our website and click on “donate”
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